PENLLERGAER COMMUNITY COUNCIL

 Minutes of  meeting held on 13th February 2024
PRESENT. Councillor W Morgan (Chairman)

Councillors  Mrs G Richards, 

Mrs R A Talbot,  Mrs W Fitzgerald , Mrs M Colwill, Mrs S Tucker,  Mrs R Thomas Mr David Harris

APOLOGIES
Councillor Mr E Lanfear.

10.24. 01  PUBLIC MEETING
No public in attendance
10.24.02  DECLARATION OF MEMBERS INTERESTS
None
10.24.03  APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The Minutes of the meeting held on 9th January 2024  were approved
10.24.04  MATTERS ARISING
None
10.24.05  CORRESPONDENCE

One Voice Wales
Training dates for February and March were noted.
One Voice Wales Buckingham Palace Garden Parties

Resolved that Councillor Wyn Morgan  be submitted for the ballot held by One Voice Wales to attend the event in May
10.24.06  NEWSLETTER
In progress
10.24.07 FINANCE REPORT
The following invoices were approved for Payment
Bowcom                                   Fertilizer Sports Field                            £218.40

R D Thomas                             Tree Removal                                        £250.00  
10.24.08 WEB SITE
Up to date.
10.24.09 REPORT OF THE SUB COMMITTEES.

Sports Field
In the absence of Councillor Alban it was noted that the pitches are in use every weekend subject to weather conditions.  However concern was expressed that the gate was left unlocked and also the garage door open. It was also agreed that the cleaner be asked to clean the pavilion from time to time.
Village Hall
The quotation for replacement windows was noted.  It was agreed that a more detailed quotation is required together with an alternative quote.  Concern was expressed at the amount of mould that has appeared in the toilet area so shortly after the recent anti mould  repainting. The radiator  appeared to be not working and requires attention.  
Environment
Councillor Fitzgerald that significant works are scheduled around Jct 47 including street lights, traffic lights and resurfacing which is likely to cause traffic congestion in the area.  Other issues of concern were the the pollution of the Penllergaer ponds resulting in harm to the environment and loss of fish. Also the disposal of unsightly litter on the A48 and A483. 

Concern was expressed about the future development of the Parc Mawr site.  It was noted that the conditions set out in the original grant of planning permission for the site appear to be in contradiction of the Section 92 (2) of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990. It was agreed to seek clarification of the matter from the Planning authority.   
Police. Reported that the area has been generally quiet with no significant issues of note.
Events Noted that the Santa parade has been booked for Monday 2nd December.
10.24.10 CONSIDERATION OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS.

The following applications were approved
2024/0062 land south of Phoenix Way

                  5 commercial units, access, parking and landscapimg

2023/0498 Penllergare Valley Woods
                  Active Travel Route Penllergaer to Fforestfach (amended scheme) 
10.24.11 RESIDENTS QUERIES

Councillor Mrs G Richards. Concern over potholes on Llewelyn Road
10.24.12 DATE OF NEXT MEETING. 12th March 2024

D.L.Hoskins CPFA

Clerk to the Council
